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Official information request

I refer to your Official Information Act 1982 (01A) request of 16 May 2024 to the Government
Communications Security Bureau (GCSB) seeking information about our deciassification
programme

You were advised on 11 June 2024 that the time limit for responding to your request had been
extended to 12 July 2024 because the consultations necessary to make a decision on your request
were such that a proper response could not reasonably be made within the original time limit

You have asked for the following information

The 2022 up dote to the NZ CIOssificotion System Polity introduced new odvisories ond
requirements for PSR-moridoted o9encies who hold CIOssifted informotion such OS the GCSB

Reloting to this, I would 11ke to request copies of

ONE" The GCSB Declossiftcotion Ponty

Two. ' The GCSB Declossiftcotion Governonce Fromework

THREE. ' Any GCSB documents thot set out criterio for declossifyin9 documents

FOUR. ' Any PIOn or foodmop GCSB hos for proQCtive dec!OSsificotion

FIVE. ' For the PSR SelfAssessment Reports submitted 2023 ond 2024, o11 onswers
supptied by GCSB to the questions reloting to the implementotion of the 2022
CIOssificotion System Ponty up dote (!hc!udrng ony written onswers ond ottochments
included OS port of GCSB 's onswers)
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Response

In regard to Parts One and Three of your request, I have considered only active policies as within
the scope of your request, not draft policies. As the GCSB does not have a promulgated
declassification policy in place, these parts of your request are refused pursuant to section 18(e)
of the 01A, as the document alleged to contain the information does not exist

I am also refusing Parts Two and Four of your request under section 18(e), as the information you
have requested does not exist



In response to Part Five of your request, the following is GCSB's answer to questions relating to
the implementation of the 2022 Classification System Policy update:

Are your internal policies and procedures updated to reflect the 2022
changes in the Classification System policy?

What date have you planned for full implementation?

Have you adopted the Classification training modules for your agency or incorporated the
refreshed guidance into your existing security training programme?

^ YesDo you have a Deciassification programme?

Please outline what your agency's next steps are for embedding the Classification System policy

There has been some work to progress embedding policies and processes, but the focus has been on training

programme in the first instance. myithheld 56(a)l ... this will be progressed in 2024/25

There is currently a NZS!S deciassification programme [... withheld 56(a)]. The GCSB are in the process of
developing policy

It may be helpful to explain that the GCSB maintains the capacity to declassify material on an ad
hoc basis (for example in response to 01A requests) but does not have a programme for the
routine deciassification of historical records.

Review

If you would like to discuss this response with us, please feel free to contact
information CSb. ovt. nz.

You have the right to seek an investigation and review by the Ombudsman of this decision.
Information about how to make a complaint is available at WWW. ombudsman. arliament. nz or
freephone 0800 802602.

Nga inihi

. Yes Isa In Progress

2024/25

ridrew Clark

Te Turnu Whakarae in6 Te Tira Tiaki

Director-General, GCSB
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